SUPPORTING COMMUNITY GROUPS

· A wide range of training opportunities is now established in the area including: I.T. Food Hygiene, Play Work, First Aid, NVQ 1 Office Skills and other non-vocational courses.

· Community Development Workers and Tenant Participation Officers continue to provide advice, support, information and practical assistance to community groups including Tenant and Resident Associations.

· Information and advice on funding has been made easily accessible by the provision of the Funder Finder package and library held at the Broughton Resource Centre. Funding information events have also taken place.

· Usage of the Computer suites at Broughton Library and Broughton Resource Centre is continuing to increase and access to the internet is available.

· Support for new community groups is ongoing – three new groups having been set up in the Chapel Street area.

· A database of community groups has been established at the Broughton Resource Centre.

· A steering group is being set up for C.H.I.P.S. (Community Health Initiative Project Study) – community business.

· A management group is currently being set up for the new SPACE building at Marlborough Rd Primary School.

· Matched funding has enabled the Health Walks Co-ordinator to develop health walks and independent walking packages. At present run from the Angel Healthy Living Centre, with new walks to commence from Higher Broughton Health Centre from March 2003.

· The Broughton Trust has now moved to larger premises and secured Community Fund central costs up to Summer 2005 to enable them to continue to carry out their developmental work including; Befriending Project (Broughton Friends) and the Dream Scheme Project.

· Broughton Resource Centre has secured mainstream funding from the city council for twelve months. The centre continues to provide a wide range of resources for local groups including; library equipment and meeting rooms.

· The development of the Broughton/Blackfriars Community Committee continues and a city-wide revision of the Community Strategy is currently taking place.

· Consultation on the Higher Broughton Regeneration Programme and Neighbourhood Renewal Area is ongoing.

CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE

· Support for community - based initiatives involving children and young people is continuing to be provided by a number of agencies/groups.
· Increased usage of the computer suite by young people at Broughton Library – 81 since December 02.
· Continued support for community-based initiatives provided by T.I.G., S.I.R.R.A. and Youth Leisure including half term and summer sports/play activities and Play Development Unit/St Philips School Community Project.

· Programme of arts/sports activities for 13-19 yr olds by Chapel Street Arts workers, Youth Service and Community Development Worker.

· Transport to projects and activities available from Play Development Project.

· Financial support provided to enable the delivery of a variety of activities and projects by Play Development Project including; Play Development Network, Play Day, session work and toy library.

· Employment of part time Sports Development Officer to provide opportunities for sport and recreation.

· Capital funding secured for SPACE facility for sports and arts at Marlborough Rd Primary School – that can be accessed by the community. 

